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Subject

Wait List Task Force Recommendation

	


	


The Wait List Task Force convened on Friday, April 20, 2007.  All appointed members were present (Ginny Burley, Micol Christopher, Betsy Lawlor, Sheryl Hullings, Paty Montoya, Raul Rodriguez, Audrey Yamagata-Noji), except for John Nixon and Jim Ocampo.  Also present, via phone, were Vic Belinski and Mary McGee and Michelle Bates (SIG consultants).


We began the meeting by reviewing our history with the Wait List function in ICCIS and how we had made changes to the function over time.  We then reviewed the implementation of Banner with regard to enabling the Wait List functions.

We discovered the following:

We could make some immediate changes (specifically removing the opening of the Wait List only 7 days prior to the end of registration) in ICCIS for the 2007-08 academic year.  This would require some programming by IT, but Sheryl reported it was do-able.  Betsy reported that the Biology faculty were incensed at the current wait list process of opening the list only 7 days prior to the end of registration processing, which for Spring 2007 was February 14 at 6:00 a.m.  They believed that this methodology went against students with the highest registration priority.

For the 2008-09 academic year, our first year to fully implement Banner (with respect to registration), we will only have version 7.3 "Cal-B".  This version would not allow us to keep our current process and is reported to have less functionality and controls than our current process.  There was considerable concern over changing from our current wait list process to a process that would be seen as going backward, just for one year.

For the 2009-10 academic year, we would have received and installed Banner version 8  -- which by all accounts, would provide us with incredible functionality--including a separate wait list process for each class section.  In this manner, whenever a class became full, enrollment would be halted, but whenever a space opened, a trigger would notify students by email (with a specific timeframe) to enroll in the open seat, if desired.

Rather than change our Wait List process THREE times -- for 2007-08, 2008-09, and 2009-10, we discussed the possibility of simply turning 'off' the Wait List function in ICCIS, leaving it off for the upcoming year and keeping it off when we go live with Banner in 2008-09, and waiting until we have the most updated version operational in 2009-10.  We thought that changing the system every year, especially in going "backwards" in 2008-09, would not only be confusing to students and faculty, but be a disservice.  This will provide us sufficient time to study the implementation of Banner vesion 8, install it, test it, and then announce/train staff, faculty and students before actually turning it on.  Banner version 8 would also allow us to preserve the priority system such that the students in good standing with under 150 units completed would have the first choice of getting into the highest demand classes, thereby respecting the integrity of our priority system and balancing inequities that are inherent in our current process.

There is a downside .... by turning off and removing the wait list process, this puts 100% back onto faculty to provide add slips to students and to have to check their registration priority dates.  Admissions agreed to rewrite the registration permits and all correspondence with students to help them to understand the importance of carrying proof of their priority registration date to class with them.

If we were to move forward with this recommendation (which met with unanimous agreement), we would need to remove mention of the wait list process in the fall 2007 schedule of classes.  Thus, we are on a time crunch as the publication deadline is upon us.  If we are held up by an Academic Senate vote and miss the publication deadline, students will assume that the wait list function still exists, and assuming approval from the Senate, we will have taken it down for Fall 2007 registration (we will leave it up for Summer 2007 registration).  Of course, if approved, we will clearly communicate this on the website, and in other communications with students and faculty.

I firmly believe that the Task Force made the very best recommendation given all of the facts.  Although it sounds bold to remove a function, in the end, I believe it can work for the better.  Of course, the other alternative is to make the change in ICCIS for 2007-08, and then shut down the wait list for 2008-09 only.

That is the history and that is the recommendation!

Please advise on how to proceed!

Thanks.

